
Village of Homer Board of Trustees Meeting

May 9, 2023
6:00 p.m.    
The Regular Meeting of the Village of Homer Board of Trustees was held remotely via zoom and in person at the Homer Town Hall at 31 North Main St. with Mayor McCabe presiding.  

Members present:                                           Mayor, Hal McCabe 







Trustee, Patrick Clune







Trustee, Edward Finkbeiner 







Trustee, Kevin Slack 







Trustee, Elizabeth McGrath
Also, present were Village Clerk Dan Egnor, Village Treasurer Tanya Digennaro, Chief of Police Bob Pitman, Dante Armideo Village Lawyer, Kim Hubbard Homer News, Keith White Water/Sewer Department Superintendent, Phil Stockton DPW Superintendent, Zack Pollak Recreation Director, Kevin Smith Cortland Voice, Margaret Mellott Cortland Standard, Jay Riley Fire Department Chief, Joan Fitch retired Planning Board/ZBA Secretary, Cortland County Legislator Kevin Fitch, Jacqueline Novak of Barton & Loguidice.
Trustee Clune made a Motion to approve minutes of April 11, 2023, as written, Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner- all ayes. 

On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Clune, to pay the following bills as stated – all ayes.
Payment of bills for the 2023-2024:
· F & G Funds – Vouchers    # 53-62                    $2,058.35
· A Fund – Vouchers             # 132-187                 $67,686.49
· TA Fund – Vouchers           #7-9
                      $1,575.80
Treasurer’s report:  Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Slack- all ayes.
ACCEPTANCE FOR FILING OF WRITTEN REPORTS:

CEMETERY: Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report.  Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee McGrath- all ayes.
CODES REPORT – Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Clune- all ayes. 
ANIMAL CONTROL- Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Slack - all ayes. 
DPW/PARKS –DPW is ready for Amnesty Day May 13, 2023. Phil will need to check the status of the Arbor Day tree. The sidewalk repairs should be completed by July. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Clune- all ayes. 
FIRE DEPARTMENT – Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report. There is CPR training on Wednesday May 10 at the Community Building. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Slack- all ayes. 
POLICE – Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Clune- all ayes. 
FIRE INSPECTOR REPORT- No Report currently.  
RECREATION – Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Clune- all ayes.  
WATER/SEWER –Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe read the report. Motion to accept the report as submitted by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee McGrath - all ayes. The Water Department is looking at a 10-year plan to get some long-term projects completed.
Privilege of the floor:  Fred Forbes Town of Homer Supervisor is recovering from surgery and sends his regards.
Old Business: No updates
 New Business: 
The Village Board would like to recognize Joan Fitch retiring Planning Board/ZBA Secretary for her almost 24 years of service.

Legislator Kevin Fitch was asked by the Mayor if he wanted to talk about things happening in Cortland County. Redistricting has not been a good thing but is allowing the public to vote on the map. There is a move to improve the broadband in Cortland County through grants. There is also a move to do the necessary repairs to the Court House using several different funds. The sales tax disbursement was not the greatest this year. This is Mental Health Awareness and Asian Americans Month. He commented on a recent tour of the Court House and some of the secret areas not seen by the public.  
The Village Board would like to recognize the following Village employees for the restoration of the Recreation Building after the recent flooding issue. Thank you to Ken Ford, Paul Coolidge, Devin Moore, Keith White, Mike Galeotti and Joe Stage. There are a few things to finish inside and out and it is going to look nice. The building can be used in many ways once the repairs are completed.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to appoint Lucia Cavavella to the temporary P/T Account Clerk, Second by Trustee Clune– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee McGrath to appoint John Scanlon Jr. to P/T Police Officer at the rate of $23.00, Second by Trustee Clune– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to approve Michael Albro and Jamerson Swab as softball umpires for the Recreation Department, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to approve Coach Podsiedlik as Football Camp Instructor, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to accept CHIPS allocation 2023-2024, Second by Trustee Slack– All ayes. 
	Source
	Amounts
	Amounts
	Avail Funding

	
	
	
	

	Chips
	 100,776.38 
	      -   
	 100,776.38 

	Pave NY
	     23,753.38 
	     814.99 
	 24,568.37 

	EWR
	     19,625.72 
	            -   
	19,625.72 

	POP
	15,835.59 
	     5,951.08 
	               21,786.67 

	
	Total Available
	166,757.14 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Streets to Pave
	
	Total Cost

	
	
	
	

	Tobin
	
	
	 54,065.80 

	Lora Ln
	
	
	 29,199.75 

	Holley
	
	
	 20,614.43 

	Maple
	
	
	 50,771.31 

	Sunset
	
	
	 13,890.14 

	Selma
	
	
	    6,164.63 

	
	
	
	174,706.06 

	Excess Needed
	
	    7,948.92 

	
	
	
	


On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve roads for CHIPS 2023-2024, Second by Trustee Slack– All ayes.  It is projected to do the following streets of Tobin, Lora Lane, Maple, Sunset, Holley, and Selma.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to accept B&L proposal for NWW water tank grant application and the fee is not to exceed lump sum of $5,000.00, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes. Jacqueline Novak gave a quick update on sewer pump station and new water tank projects.
On Motion by Trustee McGrath to approve check run for Friday May 12, 2023, Second by Trustee Clune– All ayes.
Amnesty Day reminder for May 13, 2023 from 8:30-4:00, no curbside pick-up.  Enter through DPW and exit through compost site. This is for Village residents only, bring your ID. Compost site will be closed till dumpsters have been removed. 
Permits for special events being sponsored by businesses and are not covered by any of the codes. The Village will look into what is needed to make sure these events stay safe and within codes.
Attorney: No comments
Comments by Board Members:
Trustee Finkbeiner just a quick comment on the DRI allocations and having the Village get the most out of money.
Trustee Slack would like to like to see the Village and Town look into improving the elevator along with all the other improvements for the Town Building.
Trustee McGrath will be asking one of the Rec Committee members, who participates in the Senior Center, what ideas the Seniors would like to see in the basement renovation.
Trustee Clune gave a brief on the Town meeting starting with the fire inspection at the Town Hall which was completed with minor issues that need to be corrected. The basement renovation is getting a new estimate with better numbers. The recharging station at the Town Hall has been mentioned and this is something the Village would be interested in. There are questions and the Village needs to investigate. The Memorial Day Parade is on Monday May 29th starting at 9am following the same route. Pine St. bridge was yellow flagged but is still in the range and using this information to help get the funding for the work needed on the Wall St. bridge.  LL Baseball opened last Saturday on a perfect weather day and thanks to the police and fire department for their escort.  Paperwork for a solid waste management facility is being completed for the Village to be able to collect glass at the DPW. Congratulations to Lucas Sweeten on passing his written CDL permit test.  At the next Board meeting there needs to be a discussion about getting Village owned trash cans using ARPA funds. This would open the door to have other haulers and/or the Village itself doing the job. The Village will need 3 quotes to get things going. The flowers are in the flower boxes. Linear Park landscaping is moving forward with discussions with NYSEG and Contentos. There needs to be signs made for Durkee Park that state no over night camping. 
Mayor McCabe went to the Democratic conference and had some productive conversations. The Lt. Governor and the Mayor with Dan Egnor met at the Village Offices and had a conversation about the Village concerns.
Questions from the Media: 

Margaret Mellott wanted to know if the water tank is to replace one or will it be additional. The Village has 3 water tanks of which 1 tank is shut off and the 2nd is leaking. The new tank would go up by the other one at the cemetery eliminating the tank on the other side of Rt. 81.  Is the work being done on the roads normal repair.  The Village response was yes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board entered Executive session, in accordance with NYS Public Officers Law, Article 7 §105, at 7:30 P.M. All ayes.  To discuss Section F-the medical, financial, credit or employment history of a particular person or corporation, or matters leading to the appointment, employment, promotion, demotion, discipline, suspension, dismissal or removal of a particular person or corporation; and section B-any matter which may disclose the identity of a law enforcement agent or informer.  
On Motion by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board exited Executive session at 8:42 P.M. All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to accept the Village Office reorganization with current bonus, option 3 as listed in the table, Second by Trustee Slack– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to increase the legal Mancuso budget to $17,000.00, Second by Trustee Finkbeiner– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to partial-reimburse Mayor McCabe for attending a NYS meeting, Second by Trustee Slack– 3-ayes, 1-nay-Trustee, Finkbeiner, 1-abstain-Mayor McCabe due to a conflict of interest.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to settle Fire Dept bill dispute for $2,900.00, Second by Trustee Slack– All ayes.
On Motion to adjourn by Trustee Clune Seconded by Trustee Slack at 9:00 PM-All ayes.







Respectfully Submitted,







Maureen Hoy, Account Clerk

